
It’s almost here – This Friday (01/17) is our field trip to The Albany Institute of History & Art and The Albany Heritage Area Visitors Center & Henry Hudson Planetarium.
Additional information can be found on the back of this newsletter!!  Please read carefully, as all of your questions should be answered.

In Math, Mr. LaMonda reported that students are nearing the end of the multiplication of fractions unit.  “Students have been exploring simplification as well as cross simplification using great common factors.  Soon, they will start their division of fractions unit with an emphasis on model drawing and word problems.”  He also explained how students will then apply these skills with the upcoming geometry unit, to calculate area, volume and nets.  He added, “In Math Lab, the students are exploring the First in Math Program that strengthens fluency, as well as content area topics.  Students will even have the opportunity to problem solve, which includes coding on the computer.”  Mr. LaMonda is regularly utilizing the ChromeBooks to enhance instruction and reinforce students’ skills.
In Reading, while Ms. Mayone-Allison is absent, Mrs. Countryman and Mr. Cocozza are keeping everything on track and running smoothly, with additional support from Ms. Mastrangelo!  Together, they began the Non-fiction Unit.  Mrs. Countryman discussed the focus of this unit, stating that, “…students are learning how to preview the text and set their minds for reading, in order to increase comprehension.  In addition, we are reading to be fascinated; reading nonfiction in a different way than fictions.”  

Mr. Cocozza added, “Some of the key points on which we are focusing include main and central ideas, text structures (ways in which the information is organized), author’s perspective and purpose, and author’s craft, to name a few.”  Teachers are supporting students in work that uncovers what can make nonfiction challenging and complex – elements such as unfamiliar and technical vocabulary, missing or misleading heading and subheadings, and hidden main ideas; as well as multiple main ideas.

“Students are learning to expect there to be more than one main idea in a text, and many times the main ideas are implicit,” continued Mrs. Countryman.  “They are working on selecting the best evidence to support main and central ideas.  They are also learning strategies for determining main ideas – both explicit and implicit.”  Next, students will be learning the Notice and Note Nonfiction Strategies.
In Writing, Ms. Bruck observed that “…students have been putting final touches into their narrative writing tool kit – including the use of figurative language, creative dialogue, and focusing on what their stories are really about.”  Prior to the winter break, students got a chance to anonymously submit and share out their narrative writing skills, getting feedback from students across the grade.  Shortly, students will be choosing their final narrative to submit for publication, the culminating activity that concludes this unit.

“Towards the end of the quarter,” Ms. Bruck added, “students will be self-assessing their writing work growth (as documented in their writing journals), prior to their formal assessment.”  Students always have an opportunity to review and assess their own work, which helps them take ownership of the work they are producing.  Students who are putting in appropriate effort see their growth, while those who put in little effort will realize less growth.  Our minimum writing amount will increase from one and one-half pages to two pages in the upcoming quarter, which in is line with our grade level goals.  Up next:  Information Writing.

In Science, Mr. Downs observed that “…the return from winter break finds our students right back to work!  We are wrapping up our unit on Earth’s resources.”  Students worked hard on researching renewable energy resources and got a taste of public speaking in Science.  Commercials were recorded and town meetings were held to determine the new energy source for our community.  “I thoroughly enjoyed watching the students grow during this project,” Mr. Downs reflected, “and I look forward to what the second half the year brings.”
Next week, students will be jumping into the Weather and Climate Unit.  The focus will be on the variations found in our weather, weather patterns, and climate.  Instruction will take students beyond the water cycle and they will be diving deeper into this subject.  “As always, I am very excited by this unit because we all experience weather each day,” Mr. Downs concluded.  “There is a general confusion among students in the difference between weather and climate.  This will be something we look at closely.”  The unit test on Earth’s Resources will be on Wednesday, January 15th. 

Mrs. Kuhne reports that in Social Studies, the focus is on the Fertile Crescent; specifically, Mesopotamia – the land between the rivers.  “We will be studying the technologies they employed to control water for farming,” she explained, “as well as the first writing system (cuneiform), and the Code of Hammurabi – exploring these laws leads to some interesting conversations among students!”

Additional Learning Experiences:
On Monday, January 6th, students began participating in the Social/Emotional Learning Project.  This program both supplements and compliments the Social Skills program facilitated by Bennett Guidance Counselor, Ms. Sosler.  The 6th Grade Team is very excited about the Social/Emotional program, as it utilizes the 4 Rs – Reading, wRiting, Respect and Resolution – to build a stronger community in our classrooms and in our school.  Mrs. Kuhne shared, “We will be reading books, writing, discussing, role playing, and working together.”  The program started with a brief, homeroom introduction, and the reading of Rent Party Jazz.  Teachers reported that students appeared to enjoy the story and were actively engaged in the discussion that followed.
On Wednesday, January 15th, students will participate in a student internet safety presentation.  Sponsored by the Division of Criminal Justice Services, the organization cited that “…the internet has opened many doors and provided countless education opportunities for children, but going online without knowing some basic safety rules also can be dangerous.”  The 40-minute presentation will focus “…on how to be internet safety smart, avoid risky behaviors online and (how students can) protect their privacy and personal information.  Cyberbullying (will) also be discussed.”

On Wednesday, January 22nd, Kit’s Interactive Theatre will be presenting Mysteries of Ancient Egypt to our 6th graders.  This program will certainly compliment our upcoming visit to the Albany Museums, as well as provide additional information that will set the foundation for our Social Studies Unit on Ancient Egypt.  A special “Thank You” to the Bennett PTA for making this possible.
Now, Reminder About the Field Trip:  The December 10th newsletter included information about each of the two museums that we will be visiting.    Below are some reminders regarding the upcoming trip.
Personal Belongings on the field trip: Students are responsible for their personal belongings.  Pack light!  Everything that your child brings on the trip needs to stay with your child during the entire trip!  Electronic stipulations are as follows:  No cameras; headphones for electronic devices are a must, and the school will not take responsibility for anything that is forgotten, lost or stolen.  

Important reminder – Early Drop-off/Late Pick-up:  The trip requires early morning drop off and late day pick-up!  Students should arrive at school between 8:00 & 8:15 a.m. – no later!  As soon as attendance is taken, we are heading for Albany!!  Please note that students will also need to picked up, as they will not return in time to take the afternoon buses.  Our estimated return time is 4:00 p.m.

Food on the field trip: The museums do not have a place for purchasing food.  Additionally, they are “carry-in, carry-out” facilities.  Students are not to bring glass containers or food that needs to be reheated.  If your child would like a bagged lunch prepared for the trip, please have them alert their homeroom teacher no later than Thursday, January 16th . 

Mark Your Calendar:
	DATE
	EVENT

	0/10
	MS/HS Guidance Visit (if your child hasn’t shared the information from this visit already, please ask!)

	01/15
	Internet Safety Presentation

	01/16
	Bennett PTA afternoon meeting

	01/17
	Sixth Grade Field Trip to Albany Museums

	01/20
	No School – Martin Luther King, Jr. Day

	01/22
	Kit’s Interactive Theatre presents: The Mysteries of Ancient Egypt

	01/24
	Second Quarter ENDS

	01/31
	Second Quarter Report Cards Issued
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NOTE:  If there is a snow day or delay on Friday, January 17th, the field trip will be rescheduled to Friday, January 24th. 








